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Heller Introduces Legislation for Reno ReTRAC

(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-Carson City) introduced the Reno Reversionary Interest Act, H.R. 2246, to help consolidate railroad lands along the Reno Transportation Rail Access Corridor (ReTRAC) to ensure stability for the projects completion.

“One of my top priorities is to help spur economic growth in Northern Nevada.  Importantly, my first piece of legislation helps the City of Reno enhance its economic development opportunities.  Securing this property will provide Reno with the certainty necessary to finish this project.  I am pleased to have this opportunity to work with the City to ensure the future stability of the ReTRAC project,” said Heller

The ReTRAC project depressed over 2 miles of train track that runs directly through Downtown Reno. A 54-foot wide, 33-foot deep train trench was built utilizing state-of-the-art planning and construction processes that would respond to safety concerns and traffic congestion due to the trains coming through the middle of downtown.
"ReTRAC is one of the most important public works projects in the history of our community, and the property from the Union Pacific Railroad was integral to its financing.  We're thrilled that Representative Heller is introducing this legislation because it secures that property.  This gives us control of the property and allows us to continue our successful redevelopment efforts throughout the downtown area," said Mayor Robert Cashell.

In 1866 the U.S. Government granted title to certain lands with reversionary interest to the Union Pacific Railroad to facilitate the construction of the transcontinental rail system.  The Reno Reversionary Interest Act will instruct the Secretary of the Interior to execute and file a deed release to the City of Reno along the Reno Rail Access Corridor.  
“As a member of the House Natural Resources Committee, I will work to help move this legislation through the committee as quickly as possible,” Heller added. 
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